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December 1, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

In furtherance of King County’s commitment to equal employment opportunity, I am hereby transmitting the 2007-2008 Equal Employment Opportunity/ Affirmative Action Plan (Plan) and the proposed ordinance adopting this Plan for the King County Council’s consideration and approval.  
The current 2004 – 2006 Affirmative Action Plan expires on December 31, 2006.  To ensure continued compliance with federal grant recipient requirements, the 2007-2008 Plan is proposed.  King County code requires a transmittal of the proposed Plan to the council by November 30, 2006.    

The proposed Plan has been streamlined for economy of review and to increase clarity of purpose.  Please note that steps have been taken to ensure that the roles of all decision makers are explained with the intended outcome of ensuring higher Plan accountability and performance. 

The Plan addresses the representation of persons of color, women, and persons with disabilities within the Executive branch workforce.  For persons of color, overall representation continues to improve.  For women, there continue to be improvements within areas where increased outreach may be required for better representation.

Current practices for effecting the representation of persons with disabilities percentages within the workforce were also examined, and some changes in efforts will be necessary to achieve more desired workforce representation.  

This Plan will incorporate workforce availability analysis and findings conducted by the State of Washington Department of Personnel and Office of Financial Management.  We believe that utilizing the states analysis in addition to our efforts to provide new voluntary opportunities for self identification within the workforce will result in improved reporting of workforce representation of persons with disabilities.  These efforts in summary will also aid in ensuring that King County is the equal opportunity employer it strives to be.

The proposed Plan has been circulated to the King County Civil Rights Commission, King County Section 504/ADA Advisory Committee, and King County Employee-Based EEO/AA Advisory Committee as required.  The Commission and the Advisory Committees are in support of the proposed Plan. 

Overall the Plan demonstrates the Executive branch’s continued high performance and commitment to equal employment opportunity.  At the same time, actions steps to continue and improve that performance are highlighted in the Plan’s areas for improvement. 

Please feel free to contact Anita Whitfield, at 206-296-1737, should you have any questions or need further information.  

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  The council’s approval will ensure continuing compliance with our federal funding requirements.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of Council


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)

Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES
Michael Frawley, Deputy Director, HRD, DES
Keven Franklin, Acting Diversity Services Manager, HRD, DES
